Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

January 3, 2024
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting in room 154, Capitol Annex, and via Zoom video teleconference at 11:30 a.m.
Commissioners Present: Chairman Dave Nicholas, Ernie Harris, Jr., Tanya Pullin, Marie Rader, Gail Russell, Sal Santoro, Mike Shull, Arnold Simpson, and Anthony Wilhoit.
Commissioners Absent: None.
KLEC Staff Present: Donnita Crittenden, James Curless, Emily Dennis, Laura Hendrix, Robert Jenkins, and Lori Smither.
Chairman Nicholas called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. 
Chairman Nicholas asked for approval of the minutes of the October 10, 2023 meeting. Mr. Wilhoit made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mrs. Hendrix presented the staff report. She stated the budget is on track and in good standing. Mr. Santoro made a motion to accept the financial statement (budget) as presented. Mrs. Rader seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mrs. Hendrix introduced the speaker, Dr. Thomas Little, from the Current Issues Seminar held earlier that morning at 9 a.m. She asked the Commission to approve Dr. Little’s honorarium fee. Mrs. Russell made a motion to pay the honorarium. Mrs. Rader seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Mrs. Hendrix and Mrs. Crittenden updated the Commission about the re-registration of all employers and lobbyists for the 2024 legislative session.
Mrs. Hendrix discussed the 2024 Commission monthly meeting schedule with all members. She noted some of the dates were moved around to accommodate meeting rooms during the 2024 session.

Mrs. Hendrix informed the Commission that KLEC office staff had to update their computer systems due to the age of the old computers and to keep in line with the Legislative Research Commission’s technology team. Vice-Chair Pullin made a motion to approve this purchase. Mrs. Rader seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mrs. Hendrix introduced James Curless as our new investigator for the Commission. She also informed the Commission that Robert Jenkins has moved into the Enforcement Counsel position.

Vice-Chair Pullin made a motion to go into executive session to discuss pending complaints before the Commission. Mr. Santoro seconded the motion. All were in favor.
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Mr. Santoro made a motion to come out of executive session. Mrs. Rader seconded the motion. All were in favor. Chairman Nicholas stated for the record that all discussions during executive session were limited to confidential complaints, and no final agency action was taken.
Mr. Santoro made a motion to dismiss complaint 23-LEC-03 due to lack of evidence in this case. Mrs. Russell seconded the motion. All were in favor.  For the record, Mr. Shull recused himself from any discussions or decision involving complaint 23-LEC-03.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 12, 2024, at 9:30 a.m. There being no further business, Vice-Chair Pullin made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mrs. Rader seconded the motion. All were in favor.
